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From: FOI
Sent: 14 March 2017 08:56
To:
Subject: FOI 09/17 - Tower Hamlets Application 

OPMTransferOnSend: Transfer

Dear , 
 
Our Ref: FOI 09/17 
 
Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 dated 12 February 
2017  received by the Commission on 13 February 2017. 
 
The Commission aims to respond to requests for information promptly and regrets that on this 
occasion we have not done so. Due to unforeseen delays in our internal processes we are unable 
to provide you with a response to your first request. However we have answered questions two to 
five, and we seek to provide you with the response to question one by Friday 17 March. 
 
Your request is in bold below followed by our response.  
 
You have requested: 
 
1. Please supply all notes and emails connected with this application. 
 
2. Please supply timetable for this application progress. 
 
3. Please supply an explanation of the criteria for benchmarking the assessment of this 
application. 
 
4. Please explain given the commitment to transparency of the Electoral Commission an 
official refuses to divulge this information without a struggle. 
 
5. Why was the Electoral Commission Chief Executive collaborating with the Met police 
and the Crown Prosecution Service recently at the Inquiry of the London Assembly Police 
Committee especially as the later organisations are suspected of obstructing the law in 
relation to vote rigging? 
 
Our response is as follows: 
 
2. Please supply timetable for this application progress. 
When assessing an application to register a political party, the Commission will take such time as 
it needs to gather any necessary information and be satisfied it is taking the right decision.  The 
Commission took a decision in relation to this application on 23 February 2017. 
 
3. Please supply an explanation of the criteria for benchmarking the assessment of this 
application. 
The rules in relation to the registration of political parties are set out in the Political Parties, 
Elections and Referendums Act 2000 (‘PPERA’).  Particularly relevant to registration is Part II and 
Schedule 4 of PPERA. 
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In order to become registered, in accordance with PPERA, a party must have: 
 made a complete application including the appropriate declarations, which is 

accompanied by a copy of the party’s constitution and a draft financial scheme; 
 adopted a financial scheme; 
 proposed to register a name which does not contravene any of the tests set out at 

paragraph 28(4) of PPERA.  In summary those tests mean that the Commission 
determines not to register a party with a name that it considers: 

o is likely to mislead voters as to the effect of their vote; 
o is the same as another registered identity mark which is on the same register; 
o is the same as an identity mark from a deregistered party which was on the same 

register and is protected until the end of that party’s financial year in the year they 
were deregistered; 

o is likely to result in voters confusing it with another party identity mark that is 
already registered or protected; 

o is likely to contradict or hinder instructions or guidance given for voting; 
o is obscene or offensive; 
o contains certain prohibited words; 
o is longer than six words; 
o is not in Roman script; 
o is likely to amount to an offence if published. 

 
There are also rules in relation to what descriptions and emblems a party may register, however, 
they do not effect whether or not a party can be registered. 
 
More about the registration process and how the Commission assesses registration applications 
on our website using this link: 
 
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/i-am-a/party-or-campaigner/guidance-for-political-
parties/registering-and-maintaining-a-party 
 
4. Please explain given the commitment to transparency of the Electoral Commission an 
official refuses to divulge this information without a struggle. 
The Commission is committed to transparency, but in some circumstances we cannot responsibly 
release requested information.  With that important balance in mind, we have answered queries 
from members of the public in relation to this application, where appropriate, as openly as 
possible. 
 
5. Why was the Electoral Commission Chief Executive collaborating with the Met police 
and the Crown Prosecution Service recently at the Inquiry of the London Assembly Police 
Committee especially as the later organisations are suspected of obstructing the law in 
relation to vote rigging? 
Claire Bassett, the Chief Executive of the Electoral Commission was invited to attend the London 
Assembly Police and Crime Committee meeting on 9 February 2017 by the Chair of the 
Committee, Steve O’Connell AM. Ms Bassett was present to explain the role of the Electoral 
Commission in relation to tackling electoral fraud. 
 
 
I trust that this information satisfies your request. The Commission strives to be an open, 
transparent authority. I apologise for the delay in this response and for any inconveniences this 
may have caused. We will provide you with the outstanding response by the end of the week.  
 
If you are not satisfied with this response, please note that the Commission operates a review 
procedure, details of which can be found on the Commission website at: 
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http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/about-us/freedom-of-information-requests/how-do-I-make-
an-foi-request 
 
Please also note that if you have exhausted all internal Commission review procedures and you 
are still not satisfied you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Details of this 
procedure can be found on the ICO website: http://www.ico.gov.uk 
 
Kind regards 
 

 
Information Officer 
The Electoral Commission 
3 Bunhill Row 
London EC1Y 8YZ 
Tel: 020 7271 0569 
Advice and guidance email: infoengland@electoralcommission.org.uk 
electoralcommission.org.uk 
yourvotematters.co.uk 
 
Twitter | Facebook | Blog 
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From: FOI
Sent: 23 March 2017 16:54
To:
Subject: FOI 09/17 - Tower Hamlets Together Application

OPMTransferOnSend: Transfer
SharePointLocationUrl: http://skynet/dm/Functions/IM/Requests  FOI  DPA/Tower Hamlets Together 

Application
SharePointAbsoluteFileUrl:

http://skynet/dm/Functions/IM/Requests  FOI  DPA/Tower Hamlets Together 
Application/FOI 09_17 - Tower Hamlets Together Application_1r86bt5g.msg

Dear , 
 
 
Our Ref: FOI 09/17 
 
Thank you for your request under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (‘FOI Act’) dated 12 
February 2017 received by the Commission on 13 February 2017. 
 
The Commission aims to respond to requests for information promptly and regrets that on this 
occasion we have not done so. 
 
Your request is in bold below followed by our response.  
 
You have requested: 
 
1. Please supply all notes and emails connected with this application. 
 
2. Please supply timetable for this application progress. 
 
3. Please supply an explanation of the criteria for benchmarking the assessment of this 
application. 
 
4. Please explain given the commitment to transparency of the Electoral Commission an 
official refuses to divulge this information without a struggle. 
 
5. Why was the Electoral Commission Chief Executive collaborating with the Met police 
and the Crown Prosecution Service recently at the Inquiry of the London Assembly Police 
Committee especially as the later organisations are suspected of obstructing the law in 
relation to vote rigging? 
 
Our response is as follows: 
 
We responded to request number 2-5 above separately on 14 March 2017. This response only 
addresses request 1 above.  
 
In relation to request number 1, we attach a set of documents.  These are the notes and emails 
that the Commission holds up to the date of your request, 13 February 2017, in relation to the 
consideration of an application to register a political party ‘Tower Hamlets Together (THT)’. 
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Copies of these documents are attached.  
 
Some of the information contained in these documents contains personal data which is exempt 
from disclosure under Section 40 of the FOI Act. These documents have been redacted prior to 
release. Further explanation of the exemption is provided below. 
 
Section 40(2) and (3)(a)(i) of the FOI Act 
 
Section 40(2) provides for an exemption where the information requested constitutes personal 
data as defined by the Data Protection Act 2000 (DPA), and where release of the information 
requested would breach one of the data protection principles.  
 
 
Some of the information contained in the requested information falls within the description of 
personal data as defined by section 1 of the DPA because the information relates directly to an 
identifiable living individual. 
 
Some of the redactions we have made relate to direct contact information of staff members and 
the names and contact details of junior staff members. Other personal data has been withheld as 
it relates to sensitive personal data of individuals. Disclosure of both types of personal data would 
contravene the first principle of the DPA. 
 
The first data protection principle states that personal data shall be processed fairly and lawfully. 
The Commission considers that it would be unfair to release the information requested as it would 
be reasonably expected by those individuals  
 
 
 
Due to the large number of attachments for this response, we have employed the use of our 
secure cloud-based document storage system ‘Objective Connect’. You will receive a ‘Invitation to 
Objective Connect Email Notification’ (sent to the inbox of ). This 
notification will contain a link to enable you to start using Objective Connect. Please find below 
details on how to access the specific area we have set up for your documents. 
 

1. You will be prompted to set up your username and password. Your username will be your 
email address, and your password can be whatever you like. 

2.  With your username and password, enter both details at the login screen and click ‘login’. 
3. You will now see your personal page, which will show the Share ‘FOI 09/17 - Tower 

Hamlets Application. 
4. By clicking on the share, you will then find the folder ‘supporting documentation’. 
5. Within this folder you will find the documents which are relevant to the FOI request. You 

may view any of these documents by selecting the ‘download’ option, and then ‘open’. 
6. In addition you may download a copy to your personal computer by selecting the 

‘download’ option and then ‘save as’. 
 
This service will be closed 1 month 24 April 2017 after the official response has been dispatched. 
 
 
 
I trust that this information satisfies your request. The Commission strives to be an open, 
transparent authority, but in some circumstances we cannot responsibly release requested 
information, and we ask for your understanding in this regard. 
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If you are not satisfied with this response, please note that the Commission operates a review 
procedure, details of which can be found on the Commission website at: 
http://www.electoralcommission.org.uk/about-us/freedom-of-information-requests/how-do-I-make-
an-foi-request 
 
Please also note that if you have exhausted all internal Commission review procedures and you 
are still not satisfied you have the right to appeal to the Information Commissioner. Details of this 
procedure can be found on the ICO website: http://www.ico.gov.uk 
 
 
 
 

 
Information Officer 
The Electoral Commission 
3 Bunhill Row 
London EC1Y 8YZ 
Tel: 020 7271 0569 
Advice and guidance email: infoengland@electoralcommission.org.uk 
electoralcommission.org.uk 
yourvotematters.co.uk 
 
Twitter | Facebook | Blog 
 

 
 




































